[bookmark: _GoBack]Good afternoon Big Spring Middle School Families, this is Principal Nace.  

In an effort to keep you informed, I wanted to provide information on a report that we received this morning regarding a social media post by a student.  Today, it was reported that a student made a comment about school violence that was inappropriate.  One of our students responded extremely well and reported the incident to me first thing this morning.  At that time, administration and our School Resource Officer met with the student and completed an investigation.  While the threat was deemed to not be credible, the student was removed from school, provided with appropriate school discipline, and the incident was further referred to the Pennsylvania State Police out of an abundance of caution.  While our goal is for students never to make inappropriate comments about violence, I am proud of the way in which the student immediately reported the incident to me and am confident in the steps that were quickly taken to evaluate the incident and move it forward to the State Police for further investigation.  

As we partner to continue to keep all of our students and staff safe, I encourage you to talk to your child about taking the lead of the student that reported the incident today.  Please ask your child that if they see something or hear something, please say something.  Again, while the comment was deemed not to be credible, that quick action by the student enabled us to investigate immediately and involve all of the necessary parties to continue to ensure total safety.  

Thank you.   

